Town of North Stonington
Traffic Commission Sub-Committee
Zoom Special Meeting
July 27,2022
9:00 AM

Minutes |

Meeting called to order on July 27, 2022 at 9:00am.
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In attendance: Steve Sawyer, Trooper Jason McCarthy, Laurie Socha, Britt Tella, Bob
Carlson, Don Hill, Alan Ladd, Gary Annino and Marilyn Mackay
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Motion made by Bob Carlson to accept the minutes from the June 15, 2022 megting, but to
add Alan Ladd to the attendance. Britt Tella seconded

No Public Comments

Selectmen Update/Comments
-A lot more rocks have been installed up at Billings Lake to keep cars to a minimum.

-Speed humps are all back in on Billings Lake Rd.

-Board of Selectmen approved four speed humps to be installed in the Village. Two
by the library and two by the Baptist church. Board of Selectmen will meet again in the
Spring to see if the speed humps have worked.

-One of the electronic speed limit signs from the Village will be moved to Rocky
Hollow Rd.

Billings Lake Update/Reports

-Britt Tella stated that there are 6 to 8 spots to park at the boat launch for boats and
trailers. Boaters can't park there because cars are parked there.

-Bob Carlson will check with DEEP to see if they've been up there.

-Britt Tella stated that cars are speeding in between the speed humps. Trooper
McCarthy stated that he has conducted speed enforcement and cars are traveling 23-
25mph.

-Resident from Cedars Rd. stated that cars are not stopping at the stop signs that
were installed last year at Cedars Rd. and Legend Wood Rd. because the signs don’t have
any markings on them that they are a town approved sign. The highway department will
look into this.

Main St./Rocky Hollow Rd. One Way Suggestion
-Marilyn Mackay suggested that Main St. down from the Red Onion be one way into

the Village and Rocky Hollow Rd. out of the Village be one way out to Rt. 2.



-Bob Carlson stated to see how the speed humps work first and then we'll revisit the
one way suggestion.

Steve Sawyer stated that if anyone wants to report a traffic issue they can go on the town
website.
No Public Comments

Motion made by Bob Carlson to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Don Hill. Passed
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 9:35am.

Submitted by Laurie Socha



